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1 Organizations which wish to 

have posters made for their com­
ing activities are asked to contact 
the Publicity Director, Anne Ray- 
worth at 2-2958 at least one week 
before the scheduled activities. 
Otherwise the committee cannot 
guarantee that posters will be up 
in time.

* * *

Acting Campus Co-ordinator 
Vern Butt reports a lack of co­
operation from campus organiza­
tions with regard to letting him 
know of their activities and times. 
His phone number is 2-3625. All 
societies, clubs, classes, etc., must 
report the above information to 
him at the earliest possible time 
before the meeting.

The Annual Law Ball will be held at the Lord Nelson Hotel on 
Friday, October 26.

There will be a Pep Rally on Friday night at 7.30 behind the Arts
Building. wThe Dal train, taking students to the football game at St. F.X., 
leaves the CNR station at approximately 8.30 a.m. on Saturday, Oct. 
27. It is expected to depart from Antigonish at 8 p,m.

Prof. Doull will be speaking to the Canterbury Club on Sunday 
evening at 8.30 in All Saints’ Cathedral. Everyone is welcome.

The Rt. Rev. Bishop Lakdosa Jacob de Nel of Ceylon will speak 
on “South East Asia Today” in the Haliburton Room at King’s Col­
lege, Monday, Oct. 29 at 7.30 pan.

A “Tartan Twirl” given by the Arts and Science Society, will be 
held in the gym on Nov. 2.

Notice : New telephone number of Campus Co-ordinator Vernon 
Butt is 2-3625.

r
•X

1.x '
«

%

Shown above are members of the Biology I class using the newly re­
modelled facilities of the Botany Laboratory. (Photo by Rofihe)

It is hoped that the Bulletin Board will appear in each issue of 
the Gazette to enable readers to tell at a glance what activities 
are taking place next week.

* *V * * * * All those with Scottish blood in 
their veins will be out in force to 
the "'Fratan Twirl” being staged 
in the gym on the night of Nov­
ember 2. To gain admission to 
the dance, the lassies must 
tartan skirts and the laddies are 
required to sport a tartan tie. The 
Arts and Science Society are be­
hind the venture and there will be 
further information in next week’s 
Gazette.

Toronto Minister 
Here November

Religious Groups 
Serve Students Renovations Completed At 

Medical Science Building
wear

Another step forward is being 
made this year to aid in meeting 
the moral and spiritual needs of 
the large body of students on the 
various college campuses in the 
city: Dalhousie, Kings, St. Mary’s, 
Technical and Pine Hill, by the 
appointment of a chaplain for the 
United Church students.

The several agencies are as 
follows:

Aglican: Prof. Uhlir, Counsellor; 
Mary Holm, President, Canterbury 
Club.

Roman: Catholic: Fr. Robertson, 
Chaplain; Dennis Madden, Presi­
dent, Newman Club.

United Church : Dr. A. B. Camp­
bell, Committee Chairman; Rev. 
J. W. A. Nicholson, Chaplain.

Jewish: Rabbi Isaac Mayefsky, 
Counsellor: Hillel Foundation, 
President, June Nudelman.

Student Christian Movement : 
Shirley Powell, President; Prof. 
F. H. Page, Chairman of Com­
mittee.

An attempt is being made to 
arrange for co-operation in some 
of the efforts to meet the student 
need, and at least remind them 
that any religion worthy of the 
name is a unifying and harmoniz­
ing force. Another feature is the 
expectation that something worth­
while may be achieved in creating 
a spirit of fellowship between our 
Canadian students and the large 
body of students of differing 
creeds and breeds from so many 
foreign lands.

The usual methods will still be 
the bulk of the activities: Mass 
meetings for worship, study 
groups, discussion clubs, lectures, 
social gatherings and “Friendly 
Hours”. It is hoped that the stu­
dents themselves may be inspired 
to undertake fresh application of 
the spirit of brotherhood, and 
stimulate a much larger body 
than usual is help in creating a

Twenty students participated in 
a weekend camp at Camp Bruns­
wick, Bast Chezzetcook, on Octo­
ber 13 and 14, sponsored by the 
Student Christian Movement. Guest 
speaker was Miss Sheila Mac- 
Do nagh, from the SCM National 
Office in Toronto.

Plans were made for activities 
which will take place in the near 
future. Of first importance is 
visit to the campus by Rev. Bob 
Miller, a brilliant young minister 
from Toronto. Rev. Miller will be 
touring Maritime universities in 
November, and will be at Dal­
housie from November 8 to Nov­
ember 14. He is an extremely 
capable speaker and discussion 
leader, particularly in the field of 
theology and philosophy. Arrange­
ments are being made to have him 
meet and talk to as many students 
as possible.

Three study groups have been 
arranged and others are being 
considered. These will be open to 
anyone who is interested. A study 
of “Race Relations,” based chiefly 
on the 'book “Naught for Your 
Comfort,” by Huddleston, will be 
led by Mr. and Mrs. Bredu Pabi. 
Mr. Pabi, a law student, is a 
native of the Gold Coast in British 
West Africa. A discussion, group 
on “Labor Problems” with par­
ticular reference to those in the 
Maritime Provinces, will be led by 
Rev. J. W. A. Nicholson. A study 
on the New Testament will be led 
by Dr. H. L. Bronson, former head 
of the Physics Department.

For times and places of these 
and other SCM activities, watch 
the bulletin boards.

During the summer of 1956 the Miedical Science Building was re­
modelled at the cost of approximately $30,000. The building, housing 
the Faculties of Biochemistry, Pharmacology and Physiology, has now 
a modern scientific atmosphere. The former three separate laboratories 
for each faculty, have been re-utilized as follows:

(a) the Biochemistry and Phys­
iology Laboratories have been ap­
propriately renovated for the use 
of all three faculties, with a total 
accommodation for 96 students at 
any one time. It is believed that 
Dal is the first university in Canada 
to have the three laboratories com­
bined into one setting. The outlay 
of the laboratory is such that all 
requirements are within ten feet of 
each desk—everything is centrally 
located.

(ib) The pharmacology labora­
tory has been turned into four 
spacious suites of research labora­
tories, each with an adjoining 
office. This extra acquired space 
was required to house the increase 
in staff of the three faculties, and 
to give these professors adequate 
quarters in which to conduct then- 
much valued research.

(c) The three former separate 
stock rooms have been combined 
into one centrally located stock 
room, flanked on either side by a 
laboratory.

This remodelling was required to 
conveniently accommodate the in- goal 
creased enrollment in the Faculties 
of Arts and Science, and in particu-

The laying of the cornerstone of 
the new Dental building will take 
place on Friday afternoon, Nov­
ember 2. Work on the building has 
been progressing well of late as 
the lower floors begin to take 
shape.

* * *

Sodales has posted the lists for 
those interested in Inter-Fac De­
bating. People are asked to sign 
the lists in teams of two and to 
name the faculty which they are 
representing. Good participation is 
hoped for and all faculties will 
probably be represented.
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Lar the Faculty of Graduate Stu­
dies (offering a Ph.D. in Biological 
Sciences) and the expected increase 
in enrollment in the Faculties of 
Medicine and Dentistry.

Upon completion of the new 
Denetal Building (late in 1957) the 
Faculty of Dentistry will vacate the 
Forrest Building, leaving the space 
it now occupies to the Faculties of 
Anatomy and Histology. This will 
be followed by a complete remodel­
ling of this section of the building 
to enlarge these two growing facul­
ties and make way for the increas­
ed enrollment in Medicine and 
Dentistry.

At present, the government of 
Nova Scotia is enlarging the Path­
ology Institute in conjunction with 
the expanding programme of the 
Faculty of Medicine.

This new programme of expan ■ 
sion is expected to increase the 
medical intake from the present 60 
to 75 students, and the dental in­
take from 12 to 25 students. If 
this programme is completed Dal­
housie University will achieve its 

to supply the Atlantic 
Provinces with the professional 
men that this region requires.
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On the second floor of the Arts 
Building there is-an Employment 
Bulletin Board which is used ex­
clusively for notices concerning 
opportunities for students. Also 
there are the dates and the room 
numbers for the representatives 
of various firms who come to Dal­
housie to interview prospective 
employees.

* * *

Lost in the vicinity of the foot­
ball field on Saturday afternoon, 
a pair of glasses and a Parker 21 
pen. Finder please phone M. F. 
Dolan at 6-3206 or 3-8314.
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FRIENDLY HOUR
The usual Sunday Evening 

“Friendly Hour” for United Church 
students will be held in St. Mat­
thew’s Church Hall at 8:30 with the 
usual features of entertainment — 
Sing-Song, Film, and Refresh­
ments. Other students caring to at­
tend will be welcome.

V

Blood Committee 
To Form Plans

RALLY AND DANCE 
HIGHLIGHT WEEKEND

happy, healthy, helpful, hopeful 
society — perhaps the nucleus of 
the better society we all long for 
after the direful, destructive in­
fluence of war. PEP RALLY

Patty MacLeod, chairman of the 
Annual Dalhousie Blood Drive, 
has announced that within the 
next few days the committee will 
start laying plans for the Drive 
which will take place on Novem­
ber 20, 21 and 22 in the Men’s 
Residence. This is the first year 
that the Mobile Team of the Red 
Cross will visit the Dal campus 
before Christmas and it is hoped 
that because of the comparative 
earliness of the Drive that Dal 
will fare much better in the battle 
for the Corpuscle Cup.

Representatives from all the 
faculties will take part in plan­
ning and operating the Clinic which 
last February saw 49.9% of Dal­
housie students roll up the sleeves 
and give a pint. This year the 
Committe is aiming even higher. 
Every student should be prepared 
to become a Volunteer Donor next 
month.

A small yet enthusiastic group 
of Dalhousie students met Friday 
evening behind the Arts Building 
for another Pep Rally. Surround­
ing the huge bonfire were the 
football team, the loyal supporters 
and the Dal cheerleaders, who led 
all in the traditional as well as 
some new yells and cheers.

Coach Thomas expressed the 
appreciation of the team and him­
self for the spirit shown in this 
and the other two Pep Rallies. 
The cheerleaders were congratu­
lated for their splendid efforts so 
far this year.

Following the Rally, a dance 
was held in the gym until one 
o’clock. Round and square danc­
ing were featured and the large 
crowd enjoyed themselves to the 
utmost.

Another Pep Rally will be 
held behind the Arts Building 
this Friday night at 7:30. If 
you have not been to one yet 
this is going to be the best, so 
don’t miss it. The football 
team and cheerleaders will be 
out in force again and lots of 
fun is promised for those who 
attend.

AN INVITATION
$ All interested students are invited to attend meetings 

of the Commerce Company of Dalhousie when visiting 
speakers will discuss career opportunities in the public 
service of Canada.

G. A. Blackburn
Assistant Director ,Planning and Development, 

Room 44, 12 noon, Tuesday, October 30.
0» WALLACE

BROS.A. J. Andrew
Head of the .Information Division, Department of 
External Affairs, Room 44, 12 noon, November 2.
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to Better Living at 
your nearest Branch of the 
Bank of Montreal
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V /V You’ll find these B of M branches 
especially convenient: 

Halifax Branch:
FLETCHER TROOP

O
o COLLEGE STUDENTS

WELCOME
Manager-TA Z ' / \\

x J. ROBT. WATSON Asst. Manager 
Fairview Branch:
RICHARD GREENING

V\ \
A 'll Manager

North End Branch : 
C. E. McGINN

SETTER
LIVING ManagerThe difference between 

Second Best...
. . . and Best is often the balance 

in your Savings Account
Quinpool Rd. & Harvard St.: 
IAN STORER.... BROS

Manager BETTER GRADE FOOTWU^


